COMMISSIONERS MEETING February 12, 2013


The Board of Hocking County Commissioners met in regular session this 12th day of February, 2013 with the following members present John Walker, Sandy Ogle, and Clark Sheets.

MEETING: The meeting was called to order by President Clark Sheets.

MINUTES: Minutes approved as read for February 7, 2013.

AGENDA: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the Agenda.   

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

MARK STOUT-DATA: Mark Stout from the Data Department spoke to the Commissioners regarding Rich from Hocking Internet suggests replacing the current antenna with non penetrating roof mounts and submit another quote for the internet service. Mark stated that he had informed Rich that nothing can be fastened to the roof without prior permission from the Historical Society so they are trying to avoid that and make everything removable. Mark stated the old antenna had to be tightened down and when we were inspecting it they found that there was a cable rubbing and wore the sheath off showing the wire and they fixed it that should make the internet more stable.
TRAVEL: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the following travel request:

1) Safety
-
Marjorie Davis to attend the Ohio Safety Congress on April 9 – 11, 2013 in Columbus, Ohio.
Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

SEWER REPORT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the Hocking County Sewer District Report for the month of January.
Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

COUNTY–WIDE AGREEMENT CONTRACT:  Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the County-Wide Agreement Contract for the following township: Salt Creek Twp. $614.92       

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

DISCUSSION:  Clark said he talked to Sewer Superintendent Kevin Loudin regarding setting up a payment plan and late fees and Kevin is working up a payment plan schedule. 
Clark continued and stated that he had talked to County Engineer Bill Shaw regarding the old canal property in Haydenville and he is looking into the right of way.

Sandy asked that they write letter of support for the Athens Job and Family Services that they may keep their jobs in Athens County and that the Athens County Commissioners had given them office space free of rent. Sandy stated that there are 50 jobs being sent to Columbus and 10 are from Hocking County and some of them would have a 2 ½ hour drive. Clark stated that he understood that it is through the State Job and Family Services and not the county. Sandy said you are right. John said he had no objections.

Clark stated that Brian from maintenance took down the first sign in the parking lot and added lettering under the next sign that public parking is the front row only. Clark said that Brian suggested that for the additional handicap spot that he would take John’s spot and I’ll move my spot to the end that way we will not lose a space in the front row because of the extra width. Sandy said she is for that and asked is that space for courthouse employees or for anyone. Clark stated it would be just for handicap parking. Sandy said then we are back to the same thing about the front row, the person in the courthouse who needs a handicap parking space if she parks up there we are defeating the purpose by telling the other people they cannot park there. Sandy continued saying she went to the lady and told her she could park in her space. Clark said she could park in John’s spot. Sandy said then it will be for courthouse employee parking. Clark said not necessarily if she is not here that day it can be handicap parking. Sandy said that if she is here she can park there all day. Clark said yes. Sandy said but the front row can’t park all day. Sandy said they need to send out an email saying that the front row is for public parking. Clark stated that Brian will not be able to get the lines painted till better weather. 
Sandy stated that Board of Elections was putting stuff away and the Veteran Services are anxious to move.

RECESS: 9:21AM

RECONVENE: 9:53AM

POLICY HANDBOOK: John said he had contacted different attorneys and the cost ranged from $3,500 - $7, 000 to update the County Employee Policy Handbook. John continued saying the one he would like to talk to is Cheri Hass from Downs Fishel and Hass in the next week or so. John stated that this is the company that wrote the policy for CORSA which is a Commissioner’s Association and he felt she would have a good understanding of county government. Sandy asked if she sent a price down. John said yes, it is about $3,500.00. Clark said she should be current on all the updates and the labor laws. John said right. Clark said it needs to be updated. Sandy said it definitely needs to be updated. John said he would get in contact with her.

 JUDGE MOSES: Judge Moses spoke to the Commissioners regarding the old Sheriff’s building where they store files. The Judge presented a proposal for setting up electronic storage that would cost $25,000.00 to pay the Court to have all the files scanned and stored on the county server and for the shredding of all files after they are scanned. Judge Moses continued saying the cost would include the equipment and supplies needed, off site back up of scanned files, salary for  a employee and the shredding of old files. Clark asked if they could combine the other Courts. The Judge said he didn’t know if they could do that legally because there are separate court systems but he look into that. Clark stated he thinks they need too. Judge Moses stated the majority of the cost is labor and according to Mark from Data there is plenty of space on the server and off site storage is not expensive. Clark said he is not saying to combine them but to work together to get it done at the same time. The Judge stated he is all for it. Clark asked that they explore that to see what cost they would have because everybody hasP the same problem that they need space. The Judge said he would point out that the Juvenile Court has money that is given back and his Court does not have money to spare. The Judge continued stating that he doesn’t know the Clerk of Court’s budget but he is tapped out. Sandy said that thinking out loud it should cost the Clerk of Courts about the same. The Judge said it should be about the same ballpark. John asked that after the initial step is done what about the daily records. The Judge said he would love to go paperless but we would have a system to do it once a year and it would be easer for us to do. John asked what would be the yearly cost. The Judge stated after we get this done he thought the Court could incur the cost. John stated that he agreed that they need to explore it with the others. Sandy agreed. 
Clark stated they need to work together and start the process. John stated they need a break down of the cost. Sandy said she had talked to a girl over there and to shred it was $1,500.00 and a $1,000.00 for a printer scanner and $19,000.00 for labor. Clark said we need a total cost for the others too. John said they need to contact the other Judges and see what there feelings are and to explore all of this. County resident Jamie Riggs asked if there was some kind of mandate that all the courts will have to go to that because at Workers Comp. we had too. Clark said not that we are aware of any yet. Jamie stated it is probably coming.
ADJOURNMENT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheet, yea.
Peggi Warthman, Clerk
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